
Oakfield PTO Agenda  
January 5, 2021 

● Meeting Called to Order at 7:00 pm 

● Treasurer’s Report 

Receipts:                                                  Disbursements: 
Date Amount From Whom  Check 

Number 
To Whom Amount 

18-Nov $250.00 
Refund from Isabella 
Backhaus 

 
3391 

Amy Steinke  
WOF pictures $12.74 

14-Dec $34,495.00 Guth Deposit  3392 Katie Weber-Room parent $50.00 

18-Dec $620.00 Guth Deposit  3393 Amy Feyen-Room parent $10.00 

    
3394 

Justice Kaufman-Room 
parent $10.00 

    3395 Kari Pattee-Room parent $10.00 

    
3396 

Mary Doering-Room 
parent $10.00 

    3397 Jeni Mali-Room parent $10.00 

    
3398 

Miranda Nelson-Room 
parent $10.00 

    
3399 

Katy Flury- 
labels/Envelopes $63.63 

    3400 Burke-Playground border $2,786.70 

    3276 OSD-Playground $28,000.00 

    3277 Scrip-Guth rewards $200.00 

    
3278 

Amy Steinke  
WOF pictures $14.40 

    3279 Guth's $19,226.45 

    3280 OSD-Playground $14,000.00 

    3281 Neptune's Window $120.00 

    3282 Stacy Krueger-Guth prizes $120.00 

 

 Checkbook Balance $7,943.96 

Scrip Balance $111.90   

              Classroom Support Balance $1,863.58   



 
● Oakfield Spirit Wear  

Spirit wear is available year-round online at Squadlocker.com.  
Search for “Oakfield Oaks PTO”.  Orders are shipped directly to you.  
 
 

● Scrip Update​ - none.  
 

 
● Boy Scout Report​ - none.  

 
 

● Fundraisers 
o Market Day - Some January specials!  FREE fruit bundle with a Chicken 

Steaks Bundle.  Check it out at MarketDaylocal.com and select Oakfield 
School District to ensure we get the funds.  
 

o Guth’s - Thank you to everyone who participated with the Guth Sale this 
year.  Students, families, and staff worked together to make another great 
sale!  Special thanks to Katy Flury for all of her work behind the scenes.  
 
We had a record breaking year with $35,000 in sales!  Thank you so much 
to Guth’s for working with us once again!  
 
Thank you to the following donors for contribution to the playground fund & 
student prizes for the Guth Sale:  

● Stacy Krueger 
● Guth’s 
● Anita’s Log Cabin 
● Cowles Henke Insurance  
● Bristol Morgan Bank 
● VFW 
● Milk Specialties 

 
 

o Fruit Sale - The Fruit Sale will be taking place in February.  The PTO is 
looking for volunteers to help with planning, especially due to COVID 
restrictions.  If you are interested in helping, please contact Amy Steinke  
at the Elementary School  583-3146 or ​asteinke@oakfield.k12.wi.us​.  
 

● Next week will be the first virtual meeting regarding the fruit sale.  
 

 
 

mailto:asteinke@oakfield.k12.wi.us


● Playground Update 
o The PTO has paid off our portion of the playground costs, and we will NOT 

have to do any additional fundraising for the playground!  Amazing!!  Thank 
you to everyone who has helped the project come to fruition!  
 

▪ The retail price of all equipment, removal, installation, wood chips, etc 
totalled about $201,000.  

▪ The PTO & the School District together paid just under $88,000 for 
everything.  

▪ Huge thank you to BCI Burke, Scott Liebelt, Becky Doyle, Jonny 
Wessel, the Oakfield School District, and the Playground committee 
for all of the hard work to make this happen!  

 
 

● Principal’s Report 
● The students are back to school after Christmas break!  Welcome back!  
● Thank you to all families for helping keep our Elementary School open. We 

are one of the only schools in the area that has been able to stay open for 
the entire school year.  Thank you to families and teachers for being 
flexible as students and classes have had to quarantine.  Thank you to staff 
for continuing to work hard with sanitizing and helping maintain proper 
protocols and procedures to keep everyone safe.  

● Please continue to make sure that students are prepared for school each 
day with water bottles, clean masks, extra masks, & winter gear.  

● The next School Board Meeting is Monday, January 11.  
● Dr. Dalzin is retiring at the end of the school year.  Cesa 6 is helping with 

the search for a new superintendent.  We will keep you updated as the 
search progresses.  

● Winter benchmark assessments are coming up in the next couple of 
weeks.  

● Kids Heart Challenge (formally Jump Rope for Heart) will take place in 
students’ Phy Ed. classes, rather than as an after school activity this year. 
Mrs. Albert will send home more information as the event gets closer.  

● Spring Parent teacher conferences will be coming up in February - They 
will be virtual.  

● Summer School is in the beginning planning phase.  We are planning for 
summer school to be in person.  Some schedule changes are being 
proposed including shortening the hours from 8:00-12:00 (rather than 
12:30), shortening summer school from 6 weeks (Two 3 week sessions) to 
4 or 5 weeks (only one session), and having Fridays off.  Finding enough 
staffing is a big concern this year, especially with COVID.  If you have any 
feedback regarding summer school, please contact Mrs. Doyle.  



● Oakfield Elementary will be welcoming some new faces in a few weeks. 
We will have 2 interns working in Special Education and 2nd grade.  There 
will also be a Student Teacher in 1st Grade.  

 
● Any other business?  

o Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled for March 1 at 7:00.  
o We will discuss the Pie in the Eye event at the next meeting.  
o School Supply kits will be offered again next year, so we will start working 

on that.  More information will come home closer to the end of the school 
year.  

 
 

● Meeting Adjourned at 7:47 pm 
 
 
 
 

 

  


